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KETTERING BOROUGH TENANTS FORUM

Date: 8 September 2011 
Review of the Keyways Allocations Policy and Process 2011
1
Introduction 

1.1 In April 2011, the Tenants Forum was informed of a consultation exercise being undertaken to inform a review of the Council’s Housing Allocations Policy and processes for the letting social rented homes in the Borough through Keyways.   
1.2 During the spring and summer of 2011, a consultation programme has been carried out with a wide range of stakeholders through focus group meetings, one to one meetings and an on-line survey.  Stakeholders consulted include: 

· social housing landlords, including housing associations and our own housing management team; 

· current tenants including those living in sheltered housing and those seeking to downsize through the HomeMove scheme;  

· adults with a learning disability, their carers and support providers;

· housing applicants who are applying or are already registered on Keyways. 

1.3 Feedback from the consultation has informed our review of the priority bandings within the Housing Allocations Policy. 
2
Findings from the Consultation 
2.1 Key messages contained in the feedback from consultees include:

· We need to make it easier for existing social housing tenants to move when they wish to downsize, as it takes too long to secure a more suitable home. 

· With a high demand for disabled adaptations, we need to make it easier for tenants living in adapted homes to move if those adaptations are no longer required.  

· We need to be able to match disabled applicants to adapted properties which are freed as a result. 
 

· Existing tenants in sheltered housing want to be able to transfer more easily within their scheme, if a deterioration in their health means they need to move. 

2.2 Therefore, a revised banding scheme has been drafted and is enclosed (Appendix 1).  We are currently discussing these changes with our Keyways partners in Corby and Wellingborough.  Once finalised, the revised banding scheme will be circulated as part of our formal consultation with stakeholders during autumn/winter 2011.  This is a legal requirement prior to making any major changes to our Housing Allocations Policy which will be put before the Council’s Executive Committee for formal adoption in January 2012.

2.3 The most significant changes within the proposed banding scheme are:

· Introducing additional criteria in Band A which promote mobility for current Council and housing association tenants, which help meet their housing needs and aspirations, and enable us to make better use of the existing housing stock.  As a result, higher priority will be given to tenants under occupying a social rented home by two bedrooms or more, those freeing up adapted properties, and those who need adapted properties on medical grounds. 
· Households accepted as statutory homeless will be placed in Band B.

· Applicants with no housing need because they are adequately housed will no longer be eligible to register (except in Corby where they will be placed in a new Band E). 

· Of those households with a recognised housing need, only those households with a local connection to the Keyways partnership area will be eligible to register for accommodation through Keyways. 

· When social rented homes in Kettering Borough are allocated, priority will be given to applicants from Bands A, B and C with a local connection to our Borough before applicants with a local connection to Corby and Wellingborough. 

3
Conclusions and recommendations
3.1
The Tenants Forum are asked to consider the proposed changes to the banding 
scheme contained within our Housing Allocations Policy, and provide any additional 
comments they would like to make to further inform the debate.
Sue Hottinger – Housing Strategy & Options Manager

26 August 2011 

This report provides the Tenants Forum with a progress report on our review of the Council’s Allocations Policy and processes, and gives members of the Forum an opportunity to comment on proposed changes to the prioritisation of housing applications.   						
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